
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	October	15,	2018	

A	meeting	of	the	Council	of	Chairs	of	the	College	of	Natural	Sciences	and	Mathematics	was	held	on	
Monday,	October	15,	2018.	Stephen	Addison	presided,	members	present:	Ginny	Adams,	Emre	Celebi,	Pat	
Desrochers,	Carl	Frederickson,	Ramesh	Garimella,	Uma	Garimella,	Brent	Hill,	and	Steve	O’Connell.		

Agenda	Items:	

1. Minutes	from	October	1,	2018	meeting	approved	with	minor	revisions.	
2. Uma	Garimella	presented	an	Adopt	a	Professor	Program	to	council.	The	program	is	designed	to	

provide	K-12	educators	with	engaging	opportunities	to	connect	with	university	faculty	in	
supporting	the	learning	needs	of	the	local	education	community.	She	is	seeking	faculty	that	
would	be	willing	to	participate	in	the	program	and	will	send	out	an	interest	survey	in	the	coming	
weeks.	

3. Dean	Addison	discussed	the	application	process	for	Carnegie	Elective	Accreditation	and	asked	



	

	

• Please	continue	to	submit	dates	and	times	for	Creative	Services	to	come	by	and	take	photos	of	our	
students	in	action.		Photos	will	be	used	on	brochures	and	other	recruiting	materials.	

• Pat	Desrochers	announced	that	chemistry	alum,	Mary	Good,	is	giving	a	talk	on	November	1	during	
x-period.	

• Dean	Addison	reminded	chairs	that	we	will	no	longer	have	chair	reports	during	council	meetings	
and	asks	that	reports	be	emailed	to	Dayna	so	they	can	be	appended	into	the	minutes.			

• If	you	have	any	items	that	need	to	be	added	to	the	agenda,	send	them	in	before	our	next	meeting	
on	October	15th.	

Chair	Reports:	

Biology	
Dr.	Hill	reported:	

• No	report	

Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• Greg	Naumiec	and	Tori	Dunlap	had	a	paper	accepted	to	ACS	Omega	with	two	undergraduate	
coauthors.		The	paper	describes	a	synthetically	modified	protein-purification	resin	(Naumiec	
group)	that	greatly	increases	the	efficiency	and	quantity	of	recombinant	protein	(Calmodulin,	
Dunlap	group)	that	can	be	isolated.		This	is	a	tool	useful	to	other	biochemists	and	currently	being	
tested	in	CHEM	4121	(Biochemistry	Lab).	

	

Computer	Science	
Dr.	Emre	Celebi	reported:	

• No	report.	

Geography	
Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	reported:	

• The	following	faculty	and	students	participated	in	the	Southwestern	American	Association	of	
Geographers	regional	conference	in	Baton	Rouge,	LA,	from	October	3-6:	

o W.	Breck	Brammer	presented	a	poster	titled	“Barriers	in	Diffusion	of	Culture	in	India”	
o Dr.	Matt	Connolly	presented	a	paper	titled	“Measuring	Representative	Mountain	Bike	

Impacts	in	a	Protected	Drinking	Water	Supply	Watershed”	
o Hunter	Crocket	presented	a	poster	titled	“A	Statistical	and	Geographical	Analysis	of	

Hispanic	Voting	Patterns	in	the	2016	Election”	
o Mark	Mahar	presented	a	paper	titled	“The	Issue	of	Tracking	Parishioners:	A	Case	Study	of	

Arkansas	Catholics”	
o Lillian	McDaniel	presented	a	poster	titled	“Fire	History	of	an	Unlogged	Shortleaf	Pine	

Forest	in	the	Ouachita	Mountains,	Arkansas”	as	part	of	her	work	with	Dr.	Will	Flatley.	
o 



	

	

Mathematics	
Dr.	Ramesh	Garimella	reported:	

• On	October	10,	the	Department	of	Mathematics	organized	a	Julia	Robinson	Mathematics	Festival	
for	over	200	eighth	graders	from	Maumelle	Middle	School	as	part	of	a	STEM	Day	field	trip	
organized	by	the	STEM	Institute.	Directed	by	Dr.	Todd	Abel	and	Dr.	James	Fetterly,	six	faculty,	one	
retired	faculty,	five	graduate	students,	and	15	undergraduate	majors	from	the	Math	Department	
volunteered	to	serve	as	table	facilitators,	helping	students	play	with	rich	mathematical	problems,	
engage	with	mathematical	ideas,	and	practice	mathematical	habits	of	mind.	Julia	Robinson	
Mathematics	Festival	is	an	organization	supported	by	the	American	Institutes	of	Mathematics	for	
the	purpose	of	creating	mathematics	enrichment	opportunities	for	students	across	the	country.	

	

• On	September	28th,	the	Arkansas	Council	of	Teach	of	Mathematics	(ACTM)	hosted	a	mini	
conference	at	Pulaski	Technical	College	in	North	Little	Rock,	Arkansas.		ACTM	is	comprised	of	14	
or	more	board	members	from	across	the	state.		On	the	ACTM	board,	UCA	has	three	
representatives:	Dr.	Charles	Watson	(ACTM	Contest	Director),	Dr.	James	Fetterly	(Vice-President	
for	4-year	Colleges),	and	Mr.	Jacob	Sisson	(Vice-President	of	Junior	High/Middle	School).		Dr.	Linda	
Griffith,	retired	Professor	of	Math,	gave	a	keynote	address.	With	over	250	individuals	registered	
for	the	conference,	Drs.	Todd	Abel	and	Ramesh	Garimella	manned	a	table	for	recruitment	that	
highlighted	the	Mathematics	Department	and	its	graduate	programs.		
	

• Dr.	Fetterly	presented	talks	at	the	Arkansas	Council	of	Teacher	of	Mathematics	mini	Conference	at	
Pulaski	Technical	on	September	28	on	three	different	topics:	Inspiring	Algebraic	Thinking:	From	
Concrete	to	Conceptual,	Stimulating	Proportional	Thinking:	Building	on	Prior	Knowledge,	
and	Inspiring	Geometric	Thinking	Through	Problem	Posing.		

	

• This	week	at	the	School	Science	and	Mathematics	Association	(SSMA)	Conference	in	Little	Rock,	
Dr.	Fetterly	and	Demitrius	Moore	(MA	Math	Ed	graduate	student)	will	be	presenting	on	a	research	
project,	Exploring	Impacts	of	Problem	Posing	and	Divergent	Thinking	on	Mathematical	Creativity.	
Another	paper	titled	Student	Authored	Story	Problems	for	Fraction	Number	Sentences	by	Dr.	Nesrin	
Sahin,	Dr.	Fetterly	and	Wesley	Martssching	(MA	graduate	student)	will	be	presented	as	
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